TOWN OF WINDHAM

WATER DISTRICT MEETING





JULY 25, 2019
371 State Route 296, Hensonville, NY

Present: Pres/Treas: Robert J. Pelham

   Commissioners: Wayne Van Valin, Donald Murray, Ian Peters & Stephen Walker

   Secretary: Bonnie Poehmel
Also Present: Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington, Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz, 
Police Chief Tor Tryland, Gail Nicholsen, Janine Soule, Pat Higgins, Rick Rasmussen, Kevin Maldonado, Rick Jordan, Claudia Desgaches, Drew & Natasha Shuster, Peter and Mike Ryan Mountain Eagle

Absent: John Brust Delaware Engineering & Town Attorney Larry Gardner

The President called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.
WATER DISTRICT MEETING (CON’T)



JULY 25, 2019

THE MINUTES OF THE JUNE 27, 2019 WATER DISTRICT MEETING were approved as typed on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor.

1.DELAWARE ENGINEERING: John Brust was not present.
2.WHISTLER PARTNERS: Rick Jordan was present. He is here to discuss the water bill for Whisper Creek CC. He received a bill in January, 2019 for $46,823.54 which he thought was sent in error and then another bill in July, 2019 for $63,200.60 at this time he contacted the account clerk Bette Rhoades. Bette explained his bill to him.  Councilman Murray actually found the mistake the end of September, 2018 beginning of October, 2018. Once the mistake was found, Councilman Murray contacted the Attorney who wrote the contract to make sure he had read the contract correctly.  The Attorney said he did.  Councilman Murray also contacted the Association of Towns and the Attorney General and asked the same questions. They said, that “the law says, you can go back 6 years for any discrepancies or in accurate readings that were collected in those 6 years”.  All the calculations were then submitted to the Supervisor prior to the billing going out. The calculations were all according to the contract that the Corporation had signed with the Town of Windham. We followed to the letter of the contract. The billing clerk at the time was not made aware of what the actual cost would be of the 43 units. A copy of the excel spread sheet was given to you showing what was paid and what should have been paid.  According to the contract there are 41 units, an office and a common area which is 43. Rick disagrees and will pursue this further. Rick stated only 21 CO’s have been issued and he is being billed for 43 units.
3.WATER SUPERINTENDENT REPORT: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz was present.  All hydrants in Hensonville have been flushed.  He’s had a few complaints. The entire system has been flushed. He has a few items on a punch list for Evergreen Contracting to be fixed. We are missing some hydrant markers, one hydrant had some gaskets to be fixed and two properties on State Route 296 in Hensonville needs attention, there is a 5” value by the Fitness Center that needs to be lowered or the driveway needs to come up, 410 State Route 296 the interconnection is still not correct and the sidewalk outside the Town Hall. Kyle spoke to Schuylar Minew and he said everything would be addressed. Water quality should be much better.  Kyle would like to flush the system again around Labor Day.  No time line of completion was given.
4.WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #18 OF 2019: to decrease the Debt Service Billing for July-December 2019 in the amount of $190.13 due to the following adjustment:  Account #W110 Town of Windham Final Bill $190.13 reason Unbuildable Property-18 Mill Street, Windham, total due $0.00.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Van Valin, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor. WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #19 OF 2019: the following resolution was proposed to transfer funds to balance the Water District account. A motion made by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.

Commissioner Peters has drafted a water letter that has been in discussion for the past year.  The Water Resolution to this letter was approved and passed about two months ago.  Commissioner Murray has made some good language suggestion changes that should be made to the letter. If the Board has no other suggestions, Commissioner Peters would like this letter along with the resolution to be sent out at the end of this week.  Commissioner Murray will make the motion with the changes.  Commissioner Peters doesn’t feel the letter needs a motion as the resolution was approved. This is an informational letter and it explains the rational and it explains why we are doing it.  He will have the updated letter given to Bette Rhoades to send out.
WATER DISTRICT WARRANT #7 contained vouchers #100-118, totaling $14,056.99 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor.

EFC-PHASE 2 WATER PROJECT WARRANT #27 contained voucher #75, totaling $9,194.44       was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor.

WATER DISTRICT MEETING (CON’T)



JULY 25, 2019

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #14-P (printed 07/05/19) contained 2 claims, totaling $973.53 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor. 

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #15-P (printed 07/19/19) contained 2 claims, totaling $1,193.75 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC: Commissioner Murray spoke to Claudia Desgaches. Your bill has been straighten-out.  It is what we talked about.  Rob Drum the plumber was contacted and he confirmed the date of installation that was needed. Her bill was about the reading of the meter. Rob had installed her meter in September, 2018 there was an estimated bill in January, 2019 and the actual bill from the meter reading in July, 2019.  Claudia had already paid the estimated bill. The new bill has been pro-rated and corrected. Bette Rhoades will re-bill Claudia.  Kevin Maldonado has been retained by many local businesses who recently have received their water bills.  He has been asked to come here to ask a few questions concerning the increased billing and how the water district works. Commissioner Peters, we were offered the opportunity to borrow at a zero percent (0%) interest loan to improve the current system and to expand. We know how much we have to borrow and how much it costs to run the system in the past and a little uncertainly what it will cost in the future as we are going into a new larger system.  We know how much we are spending on debt and how much the debt payments will be for the next forty years.  We have come up with a budget for next year we need approximately $440,000.00 to run the entire system; some of that is debt and some is operations. We inherited an old system that has old rules. Some people have meters and some people are unmetered. In the old system it was not a requirement to have a meter. In the new system it is now a requirement to have a meter. The people that are metered have a lower billing rate than those that are unmetered. We have received $1.6 million in grant money. We feel we have a very conservative budget.  Rick Rasmussen asked is there is a rate schedule yet for water as he still has not hooked up into the system.  Commissioner Peters, “we are below the New York State average for a town water system.” (See Water District Resolution #14 of 2019) Pat Higgins his bill went up he would like someone to review the bill with him.  Commissioner Peters would be happy to review the bill with him.  Claudia Desgaches thanked Commissioner Murray for correcting her bill.  She would like to go over her bill with someone as well. Commissioner Peters, the Town of Windham has 494 serviceable users in the water district, with roughly 60 more users in the next phase; rounding 500 customers. Debt Service -see Water District Resolution #16 of 2019. The Board  thanks the public for coming to the meeting for a good discussion. 
The meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m. on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor.
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